巴东县第三高级中学高二下第四次月考

英语

考牛注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前, 考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水答字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:人教版必修第一册~选择性必修第三册。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小颗;每小颗1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Which is the best way for the woman to get to Red Square?

A. On foot.

B. By bus.

C. By subway.

2. What did the man do last night?

A. He watched TV.

B. He visited his parents.

C. He did cancer research.

3. What might Mr. Roe be?

A. A judge.

B. A teacher.

C. A manager.

- 4. What is the main topic of this conversation?
 - A. How to make a bookcase.
 - B. How to choose a new desk
 - C. How to arrange furniture.
- 5. What is the woman probably looking for?

A. Some keys.

B. Her car.

C. The man's house.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What is the relationship between the speakers?

A. Teacher and student.

B. Family members.

C. Photographer and customer.

7. What will the man do next?

A. Take photos of the woman.

B. Go to work.

C. Do some cleaning.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. What is the woman's favorite animal?
 - A. The dog.

B. The bird.

C. The cat.

9. What does the man think of pets? A. They can teach kids responsibility. B. They are not easy to care for. C. They are kids' friends. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. Why does the man come here? A. To make an appointment. B. To date the woman. C. To see a doctor. 11. What time is it now? A. 10:45 am. B. 11:00 am. C. 11:15 am. 12. What will the man do with the forms? A. Leave them blank. B. Fill them out completely. C. Write down his key information. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. Where are the speakers probably? A. At a party. B. In a store. C. In a college. B. To provide freshmen with some useful advice.
C. To help seniors graduate successfull.
Who is organizing 14. Which is a purpose of the party? 15. Who is organizing the event? A. The Student Union. B. The whole college. C. The speakers' department. 16. What's one reason for going to the party? A. Professors will make speeches. N B. The pie there will be delicious. C. Students will learn to make pies. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. Why did Joel run to the building? B. To exercise. A. To hear a story. C. To help. 18. Who found the woman? B. Joel. A. Sparky. C. The speaker. 19. Why did Joel fail to go back inside the building? A. The fire was too hot. B. He was seriously injured. C. He thought everyone was safe. 20. What can we learn about Sparky? A. He survived the fire. B. He saved two lives. C. He lost his human partner. 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分) 第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。 A Best Places to Visit in Canada

Vancouver

Even by North American standards, Vancouver is a young city(it was founded in 1886). But what it lacks in history is made up for by culture. The city's high-fashion clothes shops and health-conscious(美注的) eating make it an attractive urban playground. Plus, its breath-taking

mountains and beaches have been the setting for a group of popular television shows.

Ouébec City

The 2008 celebration of its 400th birthday made Québec City the focus of people's attention again. Since then, travelers have flooded here to experience this UNESCO(United Nations Educational, Scientific, and Cultural Organization) World Heritage site's charm for themselves. As the birthplace of New France, Québec City continues to support the culture of its motherland. And around every corner, a piece of Québec City's rich heritage is waiting for discovery.

Montreal

There is only one word that really describes Montreal: multifaceted(多面性). This city represents the combination of the Old and New Worlds, with 18th-century structures integrating into a 21st-century skyline. Old-fashioned houses are now home to restaurants. Just when you thought you'd seen it all, a short elevator(电梯) ride exposes you to a huge consumer shopping center located several floors below ground level.

Toronto

Toronto is considered one of the most culturally diverse cities in the world, with more than half the population born outside of the city. With Greektown, Little Italy, Koreatown and Chinatown all within city limits, travelers may feel as if they've seen more than a couple of countries after a visit to Toronto. The city is also home to one of the tallest freestanding towers in the world, the CN Tower, and the world's largest underground shopping mall, PATH.

- 21. Which place attracts those who make TV shows?
 - A. Vancouver. B. Montreal.
- C. Québec City.

N

D. Toronto.

- 22. What can we learn about Québec City?
 - A. It is home to the CN Tower.
 - B. It has a history of 150 years.
 - C. It has nothing to do with France.
 - D. It is a UNESCO World Heritage site.
- 23. What do Montreal and Toronto have in common?
 - A. They attract lovers of healthy eating.
 - B. They feature a variety of unique animals.
 - C. They have underground shopping malls.
 - D. They provide visitors with mountain views.

В

Nehal is a student with a physical disability. In his free time, Nehal loves playing outdoors with his neighbourhood friends. He also attends Chol, one of the few mainstream schools in Suva, Fiji, which offers suitable learning for children with disabilities. The school has adapted some of its facilities since Nehal joined to create an accessible and more inclusive learning environment for students with disabilities.

This began with placing his classroom closer to the bathroom so that Nehal could more readily access the facility. As he and his classmates progress in their academic studies each year, their classroom doesn't move like other classrooms to ensure Nehal consistently has a comfortable access to the facility every year.

Within the classroom, students typically sit on desks with benches. To adapt to Nehal's physical impairment(障碍), he has a special and lower desk positioned against a wall that he can lean on for additional back support.

His teachers work closely with him on his literacy and numeracy(算术) skills while he has continued to stand out in languages—Hindi, English and Fijian.

Being in an inclusive learning environment is important to Nehal's development. The support of his classmates both in and outside of the classroom has also been key to Nehal's learning experience. From being a shoulder to lean on as he walks around the school to making sure he joins in class projects, his classmates are always on hand to ensure Nehal is included in the day-to-day activities at school.

At the end of the school day, Nehal is picked up by his mother and his sister. Once home, they are joined by Nitin, Nehal's father. "He is like a gift God gives us," his father speaks of Nehal.

24. What's Nehal's classroom in Chol like?

A. It has a bathroom.

B. It moves every year.

C. It is on the top floor.

D. It remains in one place.

25. Why does the school arrange a special desk for Nehal?

A. To take care of his physical condition.

B. To let him listen to the teachers carefully.

C. To prevent him talking with other students.

D. To help him go out of the classroom more easily.

How do Nebel's electrical and the classroom more easily.

26. How do Nehal's classmates treat him?

A. They ignore him.

B. They talk behind his back.

C. They offer him much help.

D. They challenge him constantly.

27. Which word can best describe Nehal?

A. Ambitious.

B. Lucky. C. Selfish. D. Lazy.

People perform graceful moves, all while standing on a bamboo strip in the river. You may think it's a scene from an art movie, but actually it is a form of intangible cultural heritage: bamboo drifting(独竹漂).

Bamboo drifting dated back to over 2,000 years ago in the Chishui River area of Guizhou. During the Qin Dynasty, the Bozhou district of Zunyi city was known for its high-quality nanmu. It was in great demand by the royal court more than 2,000 kilometers to the north. With no transportation along the Chishui River, people had to stand on one log(原木) to drift down the river. Later, local people began to compete along the way and the game of wood drifting was born. In the Qing Dynasty, wood drifting became bamboo drifting because of bamboo's lower price.

Now, communities in Guizhou hold bamboo drifting competitions every year during Dragon Boat Festival. Due to the great strength and balance it takes for one to get the hang of this act, bamboo drifting was included in the national intangible cultural heritage list.

Yang Liu, 24, is an inheritor (继承人) of bamboo drifting. Yang said the most challenging part of bamboo drifting was keeping one's balance. "I fell in the water several times when I was practising," she said.

But the love for the ancient skill keeps Yang going. In the past 17 years, she has drifted all year round, in winter cold and summer heat.

Yang also produces new ideas when spreading the culture of bamboo drifting. For example, she connects dance with bamboo drifting to make it more graceful and wears hanfu when performing, creating a beautiful feel. In 2020, Yang registered on social media platforms and posted her videos. "I want to spread it to other countries so that more people around the world will like Chinese culture," she told *China Daily*.

- 28. Why did bamboo drifting replace wood drifting?
 - A. The bamboo was cheaper.

 B. The bamboo was more beautiful.
 - C. The bamboo was more convenient.

 D. The bamboo was much easier to control.
- 29. What does the underlined phrase "get the hang of" in paragraph 3 mean?
- A. Prepare. B. Change. C. Master. D. Improve.
- 30. What is the most difficult for bamboo drifting in Yang Liu's opinion?
 - A. Designing moves.

 B. Transporting goods.
 - C. Choosing bamboos. D. Keeping balance.
- 31. What can we infer about Yang Liu?
 - A. She inherits bamboo drifting creatively.
 - B. She learned bamboo drifting very easily.
 - C. She has become the leader of bamboo drifting.
 - D. She began learning bamboo drifting at 17.

D

Hidden in the trees, behind the leaves, look closely and you'll see eyes staring back at you. This is SlothBot, a robot inspired by the famously slow animal—sloth(树獭).

For the next several months, visitors to the Atlanta Botanical Garden will be able to observe the testing of the new high-tech tool in the battle to save some of the world's most endangered species. Researchers are testing the SlothBot near the Garden's popular Canopy Walk,

Built to take advantage of the low-energy lifestyle of real sloths, SlothBot demonstrates how being slow can be ideal for certain applications. Powered by solar panels and using innovative power management technology, SlothBot moves along a cable strung between two large trees as it monitors temperature, weather, carbon dioxide levels, and other information in the Garden's 30-acre midtown Atlanta forest.

"Slowness is a design principle of SlothBot," says Magnus Egerstedt, professor and chair in the Georgia Institute of Technology's School of Electrical and Computer Engineering. "That is not how robots are typically designed today, but being slow and energy-efficient will allow SlothBot to stay in the environment to observe things we can only see by being present continuously for months, or even years."

About three feet long, SlothBot's imaginative 3D-printed shell helps protect its motors, gearing, batteries and sensing equipment from the weather. The robot is programmed to move only when necessary, and will locate sunlight when its batteries need recharging.

"The most exciting goal we'll demonstrate with SlothBot is the union of robotics and technology with conservation," says Emily Coffey, vice president for conservation and research at the Garden. "We do conservation research on endangered plants and ecosystems around the world, and SlothBot will help us find new and exciting ways to advance our research and conservation goals."

"SlothBot could do some of our research remotely and help us understand what's happening with pollinators(传粉者), interactions between plants and animals, and other phenomena that are difficult to observe otherwise," Coffey adds.

- 32. What do the researchers expect SlothBot to do?
 - A. Guard the garden. B.

B. Attract visitors.

C. Protect real sloths.

- D. Help endangered species.
- 33. What does the underlined word "That" in paragraph 4 probably refer to?
 - A. SlothBot.

B. Slowness.

C. A design principle.

D. A low-energy style.

- 34. What can we know about SlothBot?
 - A. It always stays still.

- B. It can pollinate the plants.
- C. Its shell provides protection for itself.
- D. Its design will be used to study the ocean.
- 35. What may be the best title for the text?
 - A. A Slow-moving Sloth Begins Life in a Garden
 - B. A New Robot Helps Raise Endangered Animals
 - C. A New Study Aids Conservation Efforts in Atlanta
 - D. A Conservation Robot Slowly Monitors Endangered Species

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Whether you're saving up for something special or just trying to get your finances in better shape, reducing unnecessary expenses is always worthwhile. 36.

Cook for yourself instead of eating out.

Eating at a restaurant or getting takeout is much more expensive than making a meal at home. 37. So if you're looking to cut your monthly spending, eat out less and prepare most of your meals at home.

Bring drinks from home instead of buying them.

Carry your own water bottle or coffee thermos(保温瓶) to save money. Spending \$1 or \$2 on bottled water or twice that much on a cup of coffee may not seem like much. ___38__. Instead, fill up your own reusable water bottle in the morning and refill it as needed throughout the day. If you're a coffee drinker, invest in a coffee pot and a thermos to make your own coffee and bring it with you to work or school.

39

Always make a shopping list before you go to the store. The list gives you a clear idea of what you need and avoids unnecessary purchases—but only if you focus on getting just what's on the list! Take a look around your kitchen to determine what you need before you go to the store, and do your best to stick to your list as you shop.

Use public transportation instead of driving.

Public transportation is good for the environment and your wallet. Add up how much you spend each month on fuel, parking and upkeep for your vehicle, and then compare that to public transportation costs. <u>40</u>.

- A. Create a to-do list online
- B. Shop with a grocery list and stick to it
- C. But that can quickly add up to \$20 or more per week
- D. Eating out also requires less effort than cooking your own meal
- E. This article lists a range of helpful ways to cut costs in some areas
- F. In nearly all cases, you'll save quite a bit by using the second option G. Generally speaking, preparing your own meals can save 20% or more on food costs

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

One day, Jake Shaffer and Aidan Arie were walking along the shore on Huntington Beach in California. Unexpectedly, they $\underline{41}$ a small plane crash into the ocean nearby. The junior lifeguards $\underline{42}$ jumped into action. Aidan ran to the shore where the plane was, grabbed a board and quickly paddled $(\c 3)$ out into the $\c 43$, while Jake got his board and

44 behind him as fast as he could. When they 45 the plane, they got the pilot onto Jake's board. Jake noticed a small cut on the pilot's head and kept 46 him if he was OK.

"His face paled(变苍白) with fear. Obviously, he was too <u>47</u> to talk. We were also trying to learn information about the person and what had <u>48</u>. But he was sitting on the board in 49 ," Jake told NBC.

They were then joined by other teenagers who $\underline{50}$ in the rescue, helping the $\underline{51}$ carry the pilot to shore. The pilot, who was the only one on board the plane, was thankfully OK and brought to the 52 where he was treated for minor 53.

He is definitely lucky to be alive, as this crash could have been much worse. The outcome could have also been much <u>54</u> if the junior lifeguards were not there to help the pilot so quickly after the crash. Both lifeguards may be young, but they've already proven how brave they are at rescuing those <u>55</u> in the water.

41. A. acknowledged B. analyzed C. witnessed D. demonstrated 42. A. creatively B. immediately C. potentially D. barely 43. A. crowd C. storm D. ocean B. plane C. celebrated 44. A. swam B. danced D. climbed 45. A. evaluated B. reached C. obtained D. combined 46. A. comforting C. persuading D. asking B. interrupting 47. A. relieved B. frightened C. happy D. embarrassed 48. A. appeared B. broken C. happened D. changed B. doubt 49. A. anger C. hurry D. silence 50. A. linked B. transformed D. defended C. assisted 51. A. boys B. girls C. pilots D. doctors C. home D. hospital 52. A. company B. airport 53. A. injuries B. inconveniences C. operations D. roles 54. A. successful B. direct C. different D. significant 55. A. in danger B. in detail O. in advance D. in charge

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

In Naples, Italy, 56 debate has begun about the city's famous traditional food, pizza.

Billionaire Flavio Briatore criticized the low-cost, simple pizzas of Naples. He called them "bricks of dough(面团)". The kind of pizza that Briatore was criticizing __57_ (call) the Neapolitan Margherita. It is a simple pizza, __58_ (make) of only dough, tomato sauce(酱) and cheese.

Briatore owns restaurants <u>59</u> also serve pizza. Different <u>60</u> the classic Margherita, the pizza in Briatore's restaurants <u>61</u> (come) with many toppings(配料) and can cost as much as \$68.

Many chefs from Naples reacted to Briatore's comment with anger. Chef Sergio Miccu, president of the Neapolitan pizza maker association, said Briatore had betrayed the pizza's heritage. "For Italians, the Neapolitan Pizza has played an important role in <u>62</u> (help) generations overcome war and cholera," he added.

Gino Sorbillo, one of Italy's most famous pizza chefs, also reacted <u>63</u> (public) to Briatore's comments. He served free pizza in front of his family restaurant in central Naples as his answer. He said low-cost pizza could still be very good. Sorbillo also suggested Briatore let his cooks prepare food next to Margherita chefs in his restaurants, to let his <u>64</u> (customer), who are used to expensive pizza, taste a 65 (typically) Margherita one.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是某国际学校的学生会主席李华。为鼓励同学们学习中国传统文化,培养他们创作 诗歌的兴趣,学生会将举行"诗歌创作比赛"(Poetry Writing Contest)。请你就此写一则通知, 内容包括:

- 1. 比赛的目的;
- 2. 比赛的时间和地点;
- 3. 比赛的简介。

注意:1. 写作词数应为80左右;

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

The dramatic incident occurred during an afternoon hike. Four friends and teammates from Northwest College in Cody, Wyoming, had been hiking in the Montana national forest. As they hiked, a bear suddenly attacked the closest hiker Brady Lowry. "It shook me around and I didn't know what to do," Brady recalled the terrifying attack. The bear shook him by the arm and then threw him away.

Brady's friend, Kendall Cummings, reacted quickly to try to scare the bear away. He yelled and kicked at the bear and pulled on the bear's fur. "I didn't want to lose my friend," said Kendall. "I could have run and potentially lost a friend but I didn't do that. I thought I would get him off and save him."

The bear turned its attention to Kendall and knocked him to the ground. In protecting his friend, Kendall became the target of the bear's forceful attack. Eventually, the other teammates scared the bear enough so that it soon withdrew and ran off.

After the attack, Kendall was badly injured, but he managed to pull himself up. The teammates then helped Kendall off the mountain by supporting his weight and carrying him part of the way. Once the boys reached a location with cell service, they dialed 911 for help.

After half an hour, some rescuers arrived at the scene. They examined Kendall and Brady and they were sent to Billings Clinic Hospital in a rush for their injuries. Brady broke his arm and suffered serious wounds in the initial attack. Kendall underwent surgery for more serious injuries on his face and arm. Both boys were on the road to recovery. Their wrestling coach, Jim Zeigler, arrived at the hospital along with the rest of the team to offer support.

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Jim Zeigler sang high praise for his team, especially Kendall.	
Brady's parents came to the hospital and thanked Kendall for saving their son's life.	